
A Basis for Competition
in Fishing Derbies

Most fishing derbies involve some form of 
competition—the most fish, largest fish, tagged fish, 
largest aggregated catch, or some combination of 
these. Commonly, derby organizers tend to mimic the 
competition in events like bass tournaments, where the 
competition is based on the aggregate weight of fish 
caught, and there may be a separate prize for the largest 
fish caught of one or several species of fish. 

Although this may be a good method for bass 
tournaments in which the competitors are experienced 
anglers, it is not a good procedure for fishing derbies with 
large participation of mainly young and inexperienced 
anglers. Weighing fish requires an expensive scale and 
takes at least 2 minutes per competitor; furthermore, you 
have to deal with piles of dead (and wasted) fish, or you 
have competitors walking around with stringers of fish 
when you are trying to conduct an awards ceremony.

We recommend a simple alternative. Competition is 
based on the total length of all fish caught, regardless of 
species. All fish count the same, so derby officials do not 
have to be able to distinguish species. The total length 
(longest distance from the tip of the snout to the tip of the 
tail fin) of each fish is measured by derby officials in 1-inch
increments (that is, a fish that touches the 5-inch mark is 
5 inches long, but less than 6 inches is also 5 inches long). 
Each derby official is equipped with a measuring board 
marked in 1-inch increments. The derby official measures 
each fish as soon as it is caught, writes the size in inches 
(no fractions) on a small, self-adhesive label with a soft 
lead pencil, affixes the label to the back of the participant’s
registration card, and releases the fish.

 

 

Be sure all officials use a pencil to write on the labels—
pencil marks are waterproof and easy to read if the card 
gets wet. Writing the size of the fish on a label rather 
than directly on the fishing card prevents “spontaneous 
generation” of fish—without the labels, someone could 
easily write fish lengths on the registration card. The 
participants are told at registration that all fish caught 
must be measured by a derby official wearing a derby 
T-shirt (or other recognizable identification); this rule is 
repeated on the registration card.

18”

4”

3”



For More Information
Additional information about planning and 

conducting fishing derbies is available in the MSU 
Extension fishing derby series of publications:

IS1590 What Is a Fishing Derby?
IS1591 Planning and Organizing a Fishing Derby
IS1592 Selecting a Site for a Fishing Derby
IS1593 Facilities Required for a Fishing Derby
IS1594 Publicizing and Promoting a Fishing Derby
P2219 Operations and Procedures for a Fishing Derby
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